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 Faculty Senate Office


            (818) 677-3263

FACULTY SENATE MEETING – Approved 11/30/06

Minutes of Meeting of November 2, 2006

Oviatt Library Presentation Room

Faculty President Matos called the meeting to order at 2:05 p.m.

The Recording Secretary called the roll.  Senators not present were:  Janna Beling (excused), Michael Bennett, Brian Connett (excused), Patsy Cox (excused), Barbara Jordan (excused), Garry Lennon (excused), John O’Brien (excused), Lisa Riccomini (excused), Jennifer Romack (excused), Adam Salgado, Brenda Timmerman, Paul Tomasek, Jeff Zhang (excused)

The Faculty Senate Minutes from October 5, 2006 were approved as distributed.

Announcements 
a.
The revisions to the Bylaws of the Faculty were passed by the Faculty and have been sent to President Koester for her approval.  After they are approved, they will be posted on the Faculty Senate website.

b.
The newly elected Senator-at-Large, Victor Shaw, was introduced.

c.
A list of the WASC Steering Committee membership was made available.
d.
Jennifer Zvi, Center on Disabilities, invited the Senators to read a pamphlet entitled, Faculty Guide to Accommodating Students from the Center on Disabilities.  She directed their attention to a suggested statement in the pamphlet that instructors may wish to include on their course syllabus. This statement should help ensure that students understand what steps they need to take to receive classroom accommodations and to feel comfortable talking to their professors about special accommodations they might need.
e.
Veda Ward (Co-Chair of the Faculty Retreat Committee) announced that the Faculty Retreat will be on January 22-23, 2007 at the Embassy Suites Mandalay Beach Resort in Oxnard.  The theme is: We Count – Documenting our Progress and Success.   All faculty were encouraged to contact their Dean’s Office if they wish to attend.
f.
Steven Stepanek attended the CSU Accessible Technology Initiative Workshop and announced that each campus received several copies of a CSU produced DVD called "From Where I Sit" containing student discussions about "creating a culture of access for an inclusive learning environment."  The DVD contains an excellent set of stories about students attempting to overcome accessibility issues, each followed by discussions with faculty.   The DVD will be made available in the Faculty Senate Office and other places on the campus for viewing.
President’s Report – Barbara Gross, Chief of Staff
Barbara Gross reported the following:

Access to Excellence - The CSU Board of Trustees recently approved a new CSU system-wide strategic planning process referred to as Access to Excellence.  It focuses on access and excellence, two key elements of the CSU mission.  The process will begin this year with consultative conversations on all 23 campuses.  These conversations dovetail with the planning processes going on now on our campus in the Colleges at the Departmental and College levels and with WASC.  There are six elements that will be discussed:  assuring access, connecting to P-12 schools and to community colleges, fulfilling commitments to multiple stakeholders, ensuring success in student learning, faculty/staff excellence to promote student success, and campus and system identity.  More information is available at: 
http://www.calstate.edu/acadaff/System_Strategic_Planning/index.shtml
Mike Curb College of Arts, Media, and Communication Dedication - The dedication will be held on Wednesday, November 8, 2006 - 6:00 pm (reception), 7:30 pm (dedication ceremony).
Election Day – Proposition 1D, the Education Facilities Bond Act, has direct relevance to Cal State Northridge.   If passed, the campus will receive money to be used for the Performing Arts Center, and for Group 2 movable equipment for Science 5.
Policy Item – Personnel Planning and Review Committee – Janet Reagan, Chair

1st Reading – Exception Clause
Reagan explained that this policy was revised to provide clarity to the faculty candidate and to the reviewing parties as to when a candidate for promotion to full professor may be reviewed as an “exception”  to the requirement for publication  The candidate would initiate the “exception” review process by identifying himself or herself as an “exception” and by providing justification.   Reagan responded to various questions and discussion followed.  There was a suggestion that faculty be given guidelines as to when they might be eligible to be considered as exception to the publication requirement.
Progress Report from the Ad Hoc Calendar Committee - Jerald Schutte, Chair 

Matos summarized the Ad Hoc Calendar Committee’s earlier discussion with the Senate Executive Committee. The Calendar Committee said that the academic calendar issues are rather diverse, and that there was not enough time to properly design and conduct a study of faculty, staff and student preferences and then to incorporate the results in a recommendation for the 2008-09 academic calendar.  Consequently, a motion was passed by the Executive Committee that the 2008-09 academic calendar closely resemble the 2005-06 academic calendar, subject to the variation in dates and holidays.  

Schutte reported at this Senate meeting that the Ad Hoc Calendar Committee will set up focus groups consisting of faculty, staff and students to meet in November 2006 to identify key issues in creating the academic year calendar.  A questionnaire will be sent out to the campus in early Spring to gather additional data.  The Committee will analyze the data and present their findings and recommendations to the Executive Committee in March 2007, and will take any recommendations to the Senate for a vote in April 2007.  
Web Accessibility Resolution
Spector read the resolution and explained its intent.  MSP (Bendavid/Morgan) to approve the Web Accessibility Resolution with one friendly amendment to remove the word “Senate” on line two under, “Be It Resolved.”
Senate Reports
Provost Harry Hellenbrand and CFA President Dave Ballard provided written reports.  Cynthia Rawitch (for Hellenbrand) and Michael Reagan (for Ballard) responded to questions from the Senators.   Please see links below:
http://www.csun.edu/senate/reports/Provost’s Report 11-2-06.doc
http://www.csun.edu/senate/reports/CFA Report November 2006.doc
Alternative Scheduling
An open discussion on alternative scheduling immediately followed adjournment.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
Submitted by:

Heidi Wolfbauer, Recording Secretary



Diane Schwartz, Secretary-Treasurer of the Faculty

